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Background

 Stagecoach was reconstructed and widened between 2013 and 
2018.
 The roadway showed signs of failure since the time the 

construction started.
 The initial project has resulted in a litigation with the previous 

contractor.
 Studies have been performed to verify full replacement is 

needed
 Due to the litigation a third-party agreement with Naman, Howell, 

Smith and Lee, PLLC. has been determined to be the best method for 
the design contract
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Background

 On January 27, and January 30, 2023, consultant interviews were 
held
 Consultants included Pape-Dawson Engineers, Garver, and 

Lockwood Andrews and Newnam, Inc.
 Review Panel included, City Engineer, Director of Development 

Services, City Attorney, City Project Manager, Attorneys at 
Naman, Howell, Smith and Lee, PLLC.

 Pape-Dawson Engineers was selected as the consultant for the 
Stagecoach Roadway Replacement Project by the Committee.
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Project Scope

 Total Project begins a SH 195 and ends at East Trimmier Road, 
approximately 3.8 miles.

 Full replacement of roadway that includes asphalt surface, base, 
and subbase as needed.

 Will be designed in accordance with the City of Killeen Pavement 
Design Manual, December 2022.

 Project will be designed and constructed in phases to accelerate 
construction.

 Address Drainage concerns at West end of project near SH 195
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Hwy 195 to East Trimmier

Project Limits3



Alternatives Considered

The City Council has two (2) alternatives. The Council may:

 Delay the design and construction of the Stagecoach Roadway 
Replacement Project

 Authorize a Professional Services Agreement and Amendment with 
Pape-Dawson Engineers in the amount of $1,982,000.00 for the 
Engineering Design of the Stagecoach Roadway Replacement 
Project
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Recommendation

 Staff recommends that the City Council Authorize a Professional 
Services Agreement and Amendment with Pape-Dawson Engineers in 
the amount of $1,982,000.00 for the Engineering Design of the 
Stagecoach Roadway Replacement Project
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